
 TOWN OF MIDDLEBURY 
Public Works Commission 

 

  

 
 

 

MINUTES 

Regular Meeting 

September 17, 2018 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT     MEMBERS ABSENT 
Terry Smith, Chairman      Charles Rossi   

Joseph DeSantis  

Peter Vaccarelli       

Dan Bartholomew  

Mark A. Capodanno 

          

ALSO PRESENT 
Dan Norton, Public Works Director 

 

 

 

 

 

1. CALL TO ORDER 

The Regular Meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Chairman Terry Smith. 

 

 

2. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES  OF THE JUNE 18, 2018 REGULAR 

MEETING 

 

MOTION:  to accept the Minutes of the June 18, 2018 Regular Meeting as amended: 

 

DIRECTOR’S REPORT, Page 2: 

There is no change in the solar project. DOT has a couple of signal lights going in on 

Route 84 and Tucker Rd. and will be controlled by cameras as opposed to in the ground. 

Amended to: 

There is no change in the solar project. DOT has a couple of signal lights going in on 

Route 64 and Tucker Rd. and will be controlled by cameras as opposed to in the ground. 

 

Made by Mark Capodanno, seconded by Joseph DeSantis.  Unanimous Approval 
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3. PUBLIC COMMENTS 

None 

 

4. DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

 

Dan Norton, Director of Public Works, reviewed his report with the Commission.  In 

addition, he supplied them with a copy of a comprehensive list with a summary (see 

attached) of all of the roadwork that has been completed or near completion as part of the 

Capital Plan.  Said roadwork reflects 2017-2018.  DPW, without counting the roads that 

were crack sealed, resurfaced 17.67 miles of road or over 27% of the town’s road 

network through this Capital Plan.  As a result, the funds have been depleted.  This is in 

part due to the fact that the process has changed.  While some pavement preservations 

have proved to be adequate, some require milling and paving.  As time goes on, prices 

inevitably increase.  JoAnne Drive, which was originally on the list to do, has an issue 

with a gas line that is positioned directly over a drainage line.  He is waiting for a 

response from Eversource.  He voiced his approval of the recent use of Fog Seal, which is 

estimated to last 8-10 years.  The removal of the dead trees continues.  Since the training 

in March, over 400 dead trees have been removed.  He is also waiting for a final response 

from FEMA with respect to the storm in March.  Vehicle maintenance is well under way 

in preparation for winter.  A new Monroe snowplow was purchased this year.  The new 

dump truck that was ordered is now in Milford and should be delivered in the next week 

or so.  Once it is inspected in the garage, it will then be shipped off to Truck Builders in 

Bristol to put the body and snow plow equipment on it.  The new fuel island at DPW is 

working extremely well.  They worked closely with Liberty Auto & Electric to remove 

the two (2) 3,000 gallon underground storage tanks and the paperwork has been filed 

with DEEP to close out the site.  The tank at the PD will be removed this fall or next 

spring.  The PD is now fueling at DPW.  He anticipates that S&S Asphalt Paving will be 

milling & paving the front yard at DPW later in the week.   

 

Peter Vaccarelli provided the Commission with a copy of a list of the Capital Plan for 

Building & Grounds projects (see attached) that have been completed in 2017-2018.   

  

5. NEW BUSINESS 

 

None 

 

6. LIAISONS 

a.  Personnel – None 

b.  Budget – See Above 

c.  Park & Recreation – See Attached 

d.  Equipment – See Above 
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e.  Waste Removal – None 

f.   Energy & Technology – See Attached 

g.  Buildings – See Attached 

 

 

7.  ADJOURNMENT 

 

MOTION:  to adjourn the meeting at 7:25 P.M.  Made by Joseph DeSantis, seconded by 

Dan Bartholomew.  Unanimous Approval 

 

 

 

 

 

Filed Subject to Approval, 

 

       Respectfully Submitted, 

 

       Rachelle Behuniak, Clerk 

 

Original to Edith Salisbury, Town Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 


